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The first time around many Past District 
Governors told me that this year will fly 
by. That is one piece of information I 
can definitely agree with!  Where did  
July go?  It has been a very fast first 
month that is for sure.  We had the   
District Installation picnic, what a great 
turnout!  I would like to thank all of you 
that came out. The food was fantastic!  
Thanks again to the Lake Orion Lions 
Club for all of the hard work putting this 
event on and supporting me.  After that, 
I had the honor of attending the Sterling 
Heights Lioness Lions Charter Night.  
PID John Walker and Lion Karen came 

“home” from Arizona for this event. It was really nice to catch up with them and see 
how life is in that “dry heat.” International Director Justin Faber was the Guest 
Speaker and he did a fantastic job.  It was a great event and very well attended.  
Congratulations to all of the Charter Members. 

As of today, and I am writing this late in the month, I have not received any club  
updates to be put in the newsletter.  Hopefully all of you Club Secretaries and  
Presidents have sent them onto the District Editor.  If you send them in, they will be 
in the newsletter. 

We have the first District Cabinet meeting coming up on August 18
th
.  It will be  

hosted by Region Chair Mike Pikelis and the Lake Orion Lions. The flyer has been 



in the newsletter and has been circulated through PCC Frank’s emails.  As with most 

of the Cabinet Meetings this year, this will be a casual meeting as the Cabinet will be 

in their Cabinet Casual uniform, so please come and enjoy yourself.  Also, don’t     

forget about First  Lady Kim’s special project, “Cash for Camp.”  The big jar will be at 

the meeting and ready for your donation.  She is already off to a great start with over 

$200 in the fund after the picnic. 

The new District Roster books will be out soon, each club will get a book for their 

President, Secretary, Treasurer, and Membership Chair.  If you are listed in the book, 

you also get one.  If anyone else would like a book, please see Cabinet Secretary Jim 

Boomer for one, the price is $5 

Thank you for all you do and all you serve. 

Talk to you next month. 

Governor Jim 

The Lake Orion Lions Club hosted the District 

Cabinet Installation Picnic on July 18th.  Many 

attendees remarked how nice it was to be back 

in person, exchanging fellowship and             

welcoming the new Cabinet into service for the 

upcoming year.   



1VDG Shawn Blaszczyk 

Lions of 11A-2,  

First and foremost, I thank each of you for 

electing me as Second VDG during this past 

election cycle.  I also wish to thank the       

Honorary Committee for having the             

confidence in me to move me into the vacant 

First VDG office. I am humbled and honored 

by both demonstrations of confidence in me 

and I am looking forward to a year of learning 

and working with each of you to help you to 

continue to be the successful Lions you         

already are.  

As most things in the state are finally opening up with minimal restrictions, I am hoping that 

we will have a semblance of a “normal” year and that we can get back to doing what we do 

best- being the premier service providers to those in need in our communities. If there is any 

way I can assist you throughout the year, please reach out to me. 

We have the first Cabinet meeting coming August 18th in Lake Orion. I hope many of you 

will be able to attend and hear what we as a District are planning for the year. 

Lastly, this is the final year of LCIF’s Campaign 100. Please keep this in mind throughout the 

upcoming year and do your best to make donations to help us hit our $300 million goal. We 

are over $210 million, so any help you can manage is appreciated. Also, remember that     

individual donations count toward the Campaign and on your Club’s yearly total. You can do 

a 1-time donation, set up a yearly donation, or even a monthly one. It is easy to set up and I 

can assist you if you have any questions. 

Thanks, and keep up the amazing work! 

 

Lion Shawn Blaszczyk, 1VDG 

Selfridge-Chesterfield Lions 





I was born and raised in Ithaca, MI.  In 1985, I graduated from Central Michigan University with a 
Bachelor's in Business Administration, majoring in Management Information Systems. Currently, I 
am an accountant for a real estate franchise. 
 
My first post-college job was working for the USDA-Soil Conservation Service in southwest Indiana 
as a Computer Specialist. In the late 1980's, I was transferred to Lincoln, Nebraska. One of my new 
co-workers asked me to join him and his wife at their LIONS "couples" club.  I joined their club that 
night. 
 
About seven years later, I moved near Minneapolis for a private-sector job and I transferred to a LI-
ONS Club there.  Since computer industry "downsizing" seemed to be my destiny I moved back to 
Michigan, transferred to the Sterling Heights LIONS Club, changed careers and obtained a Master's 
Degree in Accounting from Walsh College. 
These changes were necessary to make my life better.   
 
Let's work together to discover positive changes for District 11-A2! 

2VDG Kelley Unruh 

Lions Masks—Royal 

Blue with Gold Emblem 

$15 each 

Send check made payable to the 

Lathrup Village Lions Club,       

and your shipping  information, 

to: 

PDG William Lupher 

29776 Sierra Point Circle 

Farmington Hills, MI  48331 

Phone Inquiries can be made at    

248-432-7023 



What’s Going On Around The District? 

This past April the New Baltimore Lions held their annual event, which for decades has been the 
Winterfest. The name of the event was changed to Sprinterfest 2021, due to all of the COVID re-
strictions that remained in place during the winter months of 2021. The club maintained the Health 
Department recommendations at the time; limited numbers in attendance, the providing of hun-
dreds of hand sanitizers and face masks, outdoor seating with spacing and tents with open walls.  
Many challenges were met including volunteer coverage, entertainment cancellations due to illness 
and last minute changes but all were addressed which ensured a successful festival. 

To our knowledge, Winterfest 2020 was the LAST event anywhere in the State of Michigan before 
the pandemic was declared and Sprinterfest 2021 was the first event of 2021.  The New Baltimore 
Lions are proud to have hosted both events.  Although the club has many charities, some of the 
proceeds of Sprinterfest were used to donate a radar sign for the New Baltimore Police Depart-
ment, a full set of CPR mannequins and a Rescue Randy for the New Baltimore Fire Department 
and 3 AEDS (automatic external defibrillators) that were donated to our local VFW, Civic Club and 
AMVETS hall. 

Planning has already begun for Winterfest 2022 with many exciting additions, including Winterfest 
royalty, a road rally and more! Please save the date and plan on attending Feb 25th to Feb 27 2022 
in beautiful downtown New Baltimore.  You can choose either 200 by 40 tent or visit them both!  
Contact 2nd Vice President/Winterfest Chair Laura Szymanski for any further information either at 
586.321.9654 or at nblionswinterfest@gmail.com 



The Royal Oak Lions Club were able to get permission to conduct White Cane sales at the end of June.  Despite the short   

notice and inclement weather they were able to raise $2764.75…  Good Job!!!  Pictured here are Lions Bob Westbury and 

Laura Mastracci collecting at the Hollywood Market.   

Individual event flyers are not published 

in the newsletter and should instead be 

sent for distribution to PCC Frank at 

frank.cunningham723@gmail.com 

Once your event has concluded then send 

photos and an article for publication in 

the newsletter to 

 jboomer1965@gmail.com 

If you would like for your photos and   

article to be submitted to Lion Pride then 

be sure that you identify everyone who 

appears in the foreground of your photo 

by both first and last name.   

Submission deadline is the first of 

the month. 



 

 

Many thanks to Lion 

Larry Cole,             

Membership         

Statistician, for    

providing the District 

with this information.. 

July 2021 Inductees 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Abigail Mehr, sponsored by Sue Cipriano. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Brittany Tarsenko, sponsored by Jeffrey Byrum. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Cory Tarsenko, sponsored by Jeffrey Byrum. 

The Rochester Lions Club welcomes Denise Burns, sponsored by Connie Shelton. 

The Rochester Lions Club welcomes Jean Mardeusz, sponsored by Connie Shelton. 

The Rochester Lions Club welcomes John Beers, sponsored by Paul Clark. 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes Dawn DeClark, sponsored by James Oak. 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes Jory Zabor, sponsored by Charles McAllister. 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes Stephanie Kinney, sponsored by Charles McAllister. 

 

June 2021 Inductees 

The Eastpointe Lions Club welcomes Annes Montgomery, no sponsor listed. 

The Eastpointe Lions Club welcomes Debra Richards, no sponsor listed. 

The Eastpointe Lions Club welcomes Judy Taylor, no sponsor listed. 



The Eastpointe Lions Club welcomes Marilyn Radcliffe, no sponsor listed. 

The Hazel park Lions Club welcomes Mike McFall, sponsored by Mary Ann Masiwchuk. 

The Lake Orion Lions Club welcomes Angela Perry, no sponsor listed. 

The Lake Orion Lions Club welcomes Cynthia Smith, no sponsor listed. 

The Lake Orion Lions Club welcomes Elaine Hines, no sponsor listed. 

The Lake Orion Lions Club welcomes Judy Schroeder, no sponsor listed. 

The Lake Orion Lions Club welcomes Kim Hartwell, no sponsor listed. 

The Lake Orion Lions Club welcomes Margaret DeGroff, no sponsor listed. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Camille Earle, sponsored by Ronald Earle.   

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Craig Cole, sponsored by Laura Szymanski. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Rosemarie Addy, sponsored by Laura Szymanski. 

The Oxford Lions Club welcomes Robert Huston, sponsored by Gerald Griffin, Sr. 

The Richmond Lions Club welcomes Tracey Labeau, sponsored by Cheryl Almstadt. 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes Frances Black, sponsored by Kelley Unruh. 




















